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DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE
377TH AIR BASE WING (AFGSC)

08 June 2022
Colonel Jason F. Vattioni, USAF "
Commander Received
377th Air Base Wing
2000 Wyoming Blvd SE JON 16 2022
Kirtland Air Force Base NM 87117
fobas g “ous Viaste Bureau

Mr. Rick Shean

Hazardous Waste Bureau (HWB) Chief

New Mexico Environment Department (NMED)
2905 Rodeo Park Drive East Building 1

Santa Fe NM 87505-6303

Dear Mr. Shean

This letter is in response to the New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) Request
for Information, Kirtland Air Force Base, New Mexico, EPA ID # NM9570024423, HWB-KAFB-
19-012 dated May 20, 2022.

The Air Force respectfully requests a 90-day extension from June 20, 2022, to September
19, 2022, for the submittal of the requested information as indicated in the May 20, 2022 letter.
The information is to include all groundwater and light non-aqueous phase liquid (LNAPL)
gauging field forms from all activities by all subcontractors working on the BFF site from
January 1, 2020, to the present, including but not limited to measurements collected during
quarterly monitoring activities, pilot test activities, site investigation activities (e.g., pre-drilling
activities, drilling activities, and post drilling activities) as well as cross-sections produced by EA
Engineering, Science, and Technology, Inc. as referenced in the May 20, 2022 letter. The
information provided will include a tabulated searchable spreadsheet of the data as well as the
handwritten field forms as requested in the May 20, 2022 letter.

This extension will allow the Air Force adequate time to compile all the requested
information including conducting a thorough administrative and technical review of the
requested cross-sections. However, please note the Air Force is unfamiliar with the requested
cross-sections as they are not part of the official project record. In addition, the letter requested
all gauging data through May 20, 2022. Subsequently, a portion of the requested data set has not
yet been reviewed by the Air Force or submitted to the NMED for consideration. The requested
time will allow the Air Force to research the referenced cross-section request and afford for
review of the preliminary gauging data for acceptance by the Air Force prior to submittal.
Finally, this extension will allow the Air Force sufficient time for the Commander or Vice
Commander to review, approve, and sign the completed response package.
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Upon NMED concurrence, the Air Force will submit all available information requested
by September 19, 2022. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Mr. Ryan
Wortman at the commercial line (505) 853-3484 or email ryan.wortman.3@us.af.mil.

Sincerely
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JASON F. VATTIONI, Colonel, USAF
Commander

cc:

NMED Resource Protection Division (Catechis)

NMED HWB (Shean, Andress)

NMED-HWB (Cobrain, Wear)

EPA Region 6 (King, Mckinney)

AFCEC/CZ (Clark, Kottkamp, Segura)

USACE-ABQ District Office (Moayyad, Hernandez, Watts-Gravett)
Public Info Repository, Administrative Record/Information Repository



